" Minutesof: T
Law Enforcement Committee

November 7, 2017
Present: Absent:
Nancy Brown Ray Lyons (On Medical Leave}
Willie Campbell '
Tim Holdren

Randall Jenkins

Bradley Johnson
_Isaiah Grindstaff

Cody McQueen

l.  Callto Order
The meeting was called to order by Committee Chairman Randall Jenkins.

H.  Approval of Agenda
The November 2017, meeting agenda was presented for approval. Cody McQueen made a motion to
approve the agenda and was seconded by Tim Holdren. Agenda was unanimously approved.

Hl.  Election of Committee Chairman
The floor was opened for the nomination of Committee Chairman. Isaiah Grindstaff nominated
Randall Jenkins for Committee Chairman, and was seconded by Tim Holdren. Nomination was
approved unanimously. Randall Jenkins remains the Committee Chairman.

IV.  Election of Committee Vice Chairman
The floor was opened for the nomination of Committee Vice Chairman. Tim Holdren nominated Willie

Campbell for Committee Vice Chairman, and was unanimously approved.

V.  Approval of Minutes
The October 2017, minutes were presented for approvai. Tim Holdren made a motion to approve the

minutes and seconded by Isaiah Grindstaff. Minutes were unanimously approved.

VL.  Pubiic Comments
None

Vil.  Old Business
Federal Inmate Contract. Carter County Sheriff Dexter Lunceford stated that the contract was

forwarded to full commission.
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Recognition of Officers Andy Bean and Robert Hughes. Carter County Sheriff Dexter Lunceford
mentioned that Carnegie Foundation wanted to recognize the two officers for what they did. The
officers expressed their appreciation but refused the recommendation.

Randall Jenkins requested the sheriff to relay it to the officers if they will accept the plaques of
recognition and that is without the ceremony. Since this was already agreed upon during the October
committee meeting, |

New Business
None

Announcement

John D. Snyder, the Chairman of the Cwl! Service Board, informed the committee that they never had
a permanent office since its inception in 1974, Recently, they found an accommodation to a small
office in Arney Hili.

Chairman Snyder stated that the Board had a history of economizing on their expenses. Since it is the
first time that they finally got an office space, he mentioned that they need proper office equipment
that the county can provide them. The need for a photocopier is exigent, and it wilt be convenient for
the Board to copy exams every time they conduct them.

Adjournment
Adjournment was called by Isaiah Grindstaff and seconded by Nancy Brown. Adjournment was

unanimously approved. Meeting was adjourned.



